The Cromwell Area Community Club meeting was called to order by President Lynn Odegaard on Tuesday, March 30, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the pavilion. Members present were Sharon Z., Lindsay L., Barb D., Jennie H., Diane K., Tracey G., Lynn O., Jackie F., Brenda N., Cherie' N., Deb S., Rob S., Ann M., Barb P. and Gary P. The minutes of the February 2020 meeting were read out loud to members.

Motion by Ann, seconded by Lindsay to approve the minutes from February 13, 2020 meeting. All in favor, motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Brenda reported. Reports from December 31, 2019 to February 28, 2021 were passed out to members. Reports on file. Ending balance as of February 28, 2021 is \$12, 281.65. Motion by Jennie, seconded by Barb D., to approve the treasurer's report as presented. All in favor, motion carried.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE: New member recruitment. Deb wrote up a 3 page letter of recruitment. Members read letter. Discussion. Do we want to mail it? There is no paper bus bulletin, only online. A copy/draft included in report of the original 3 page letter. Discussion to condense to two sides of letter. Decided to have a "mixer" with theme "Cinco de Mayo" on Wednesday, May 5 at 6:00 at pavilion.

## MAYOR'S REPORT: Sharon reported.

- · City received stimulus money
- Hwy 210 project next spring start date
- Peter's Hardware building-Cal Jacobson purchased. Closing in March. Will flip in business in a couple years
- Co-op store- sold- unknown what business
- Soderbloom- build a 30 unit apartment building for 55 plus with garage, coffee shop, separate building for Pocernich Therapy, and Medical Clinic. All south of south alley.
- New homes being built
- Grants applied for city for projects. Copy of DNR Outdoor Recreation Grant Application Public Meeting. Information attached.
- · MN DOT grant for safe walkways, multi use trail.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- Fond du Lac Ski Trails Ann reported the ski trails need volunteer work and will be asking the DNR for assistance.
- Father-Daughter Ball-Jackie reported. Many not interested of masks are requifed. Perhaps in the fall.
- Kaleb Anderson 5K Run/Walk no update
- Grant Money- to be used for purchasing garbage cans, picnic tables, benches. Discussed
  maintenance free benches and tables. Brenda will figure out how much we spent already
  and what is left.
- Roadside Clean Up April 24, 2021 (Contract renewal for 2023-2024?) not needed contract this year Jackie will make posters for 9a.m.
- Flower pots/Gazebo Clean up. Same as Roadside Cleanup

Motion by Rob, seconded by Tracy to approve to adjourn the meeting at 7:45p.m. All in favor.

Cherie Tyberg